
The Following document is from the Office of General Counsel, Washington D. C. on behalf of 
the United States Forest Service. 

This case involved the Gallatin National Forest, though not the Crazy Mountains portion of the 
Gallatin National Forest. I have included it as an example of what the Forest Service and the 
OGC used to do to defend our public lands and recognize the value of the land for recreation. 

In this case, the privatizing landowner thought the value of the timber on the land would be 
significant, where OGC James Snow points out the greater value is the land with elk habitat 
and to recreationists.

Mr. Snow, very clearly calls it like it is. Here are some excerpts:

"For the record, let's make it clear what this dispute is all about... it is about private individuals 
shutting off lawful public access in order to expropriate public lands for their exclusive use and 
personal gain... In 1987, the former owner of the Ranch, Mr. James Hubbard, physically cut 
off access over the Donahue Trail thereby effectively expropriating four sections 
(approximately 2400 acres) of extremely valuable Federal land for exclusive private 
commercial outfitting for hunting. He also constructed roads and a gate in trespass on the 
Federal lands, and constructed fences in violation of the Unlawful Inclosures Act..." 






















